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August 15, 2016
GBOS Regular Meeting

Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 7:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair   
Attending are:  Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Tommy O’Malley, Robert Snitzer

Sam Daniel attending via telephone.
Agenda Revisions and Approval

August 15, 2015 Meeting Agenda Approved


4-0 
 
July 18, 2016 Meeting Minutes Approved


3-0
July 25, 2016 Budget Work Session Minutes Approved

4-0



August 8, 2106 Budget Work Session Minutes Approved
4-0
Tommy O’Malley addresses audience to let them know that during budgeting last year, GBOS approved $25,000 for Fire Dept 406 savings for building and $75,000 for new chief, both of which were removed from the 2016 budget without notice.  GBOS is now working on paying some of that out of the undesignated fund as it left a significant shortfall for Girdwood Fire Dept budget.
Announcements:  
· 2017 GBOS Budget Work Session Meetings are scheduled as follows:

3rd meeting:  


THU
September 8
4PM-6PM
Community Room

Non-Profit Grant Session
THU
September 8
7PM

Community Room

Regular Meeting and approval
MON
September 19
7PM

Community Room

· GBOS/LUC Quarterly meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 19 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

· MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 24 at 4PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Introductions, Presentations and Reports:
1.
MOA Vote by Mail, Ballot Drop Box.  Initial presentation regarding placement of a vote by mail dropbox at the Girdwood Community Center.  Presentation by Dennis Wheeler.  
MOA is moving toward Vote by Mail system.  Dennis Wheeler is working with Municipal Clerks Office to set up the sites and system.  Proposal is to install ballot box in the island on the west  
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: www.muni.org/gbos
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side of the community center to allow drive-up access to ballot box.  Box would be installed for 3 weeks of voting.  It sits on a 4’ cement pad and is removed at the end of voting season. 12 ballot boxes total will be placed around Anchorage.

Group discussed the mechanics of vote by mail:  ballot arrives in your mailbox, voter marks ballot, places ballot inside envelope, and then signs the outside envelope.  Ballot Box is 
checked daily.  2 election workers are required to collect ballots from box and take ballots to Anchorage to be verified and tabulated.  Signature is scanned and checked against voter signature on file, envelope and ballot are separated from each other so that votes are anonymous.  System is increasing voter turnout in other locations that have moved toward vote by mail system.  Start-up and gathering of voter signatures for verification is hardest in first year, after that, scan of signature is on file.  Regular polling locations will end, although there will be 3 vote centers in Anchorage for those who want to vote at polls.

Surveillance and security of the ballot box systems is being determined.  MOA wants to place surveillance camera at each ballot box. Location of box in Girdwood is accessible and can be plowed.

At the September GBOS meeting, GBOS will be asked to write a Resolution of Support for the MOA vote by mail ballot drop box to be located at the Girdwood Community Center. Draft of that letter has been provide to GBOS.


2. Sub-Committee Reports:

a. Trails Committee – Brian Burnett

Trails meting on August 2 reviewed 2 valley-wide trail maps that will be printed and installed at Olympic Mtn Loop bus shelter.

Group discussed unauthorized trail building that has occurred above Abe’s trail.  Trying to reach out to the people doing this work to encourage them to get authorization from land managers to build/work on trails.

SCA work complete, they will not be returning for more work in the fall.

Hand tram is working well.

Trail Loop Marathon in October planning is under way 
b.   Girdwood Area Plan Review – Diana Livingston/Lewis Leonard No report.
3. Legislative Report – Sue Kennedy
Bill Evans stated that legislature has been working on reviewing and passing marijuana licenses.

4. Gerrish Library Report – Claire Agni

Open 132 hours in July with 2102 visitors and 16 events with 166 participants.

Increasing hours starting September 6.

Ongoing programs for kids and adults.

5. Liaison Report  - Kyle Kelley

Parks:

Tennis Courts:  Ordered backboards and wind screens.  FVCS held first outdoor tennis lessons last week.

Skate Park: Material received for ramp decking. “Friends of the Skate Park” group is forming to provide input and organize volunteer park improvement projects.

Playground:  staining done; added 40 bags of sand to sandbox.

Campground:  Likely keep rent-a-cans and dumpster until end of September.

Non-Profit Grants:  Applications received by FVCS, Girdwood Art Institute, Challenge AK, Girdwood Community Club, Little Bears, Glacier Valley Transit.  Meeting is September 8 to review non-profit applications.

Other grants:  RAC Grant complete (Abe’s trail and tram project); Anchorage Park Foundation matching grant for Tennis Courts is complete; Anchorage Park Foundation matching grant for Lower Iditarod Trail is being extended to next year; KMTA grant for interpretive signs is being extended, progress coming along on this project.
Hand Tram:  Expect short closures for some small maintenance projects.

Cemetery:  Working on getting funds in 406 account.  Plan to have feasibility study completed this fall.

Roads:

Grading on main roads to start soon

Summer Projects completed:  Drainage system on Garmisch, with 6 new culverts installed; Fish passage improvement s on Tanaka Creek at Loveland and Alpine Meadows; Brushing Hightower prior to school start to improve visibility and overhead lighting.

Current Projects: Straightening Old West Road in Old Girdwood; Cross Culvert replacement on Sproat and Gunnysack Mine Road; brushing

Future projects:  milling and asphalt replacement on Arlberg by Hotel; ditch cleaning on Arlberg between Brighton and Olympic Mtn Loop; cross culvert replacement on Crystal Mtn at Taos Road; recycle pavement on TBD roads; Brushing around town.

Major Road Projects:
Olympic Mtn Loop:  98% complete, wrapping up next week

Arlberg Extension: 85% complete, wrap up early September.  Paving next week

Egloff Project:  Issue with dewatering plan delayed for a few days.  Plan to pave end of September.

Alyeska highway and Pedestrian path: New bike path grade and ditch line from RR Bridge and Gunnysack Mine Rd complete. Should move swiftly once they are done with major work on bike path. Starting work up toward Donner currently.

Budgets:

$370,000 in Undesignated Fund

Roads:  

$52,000 paid for road work in July. Total YTD is $333,400.

$150,000 in 406 savings fund

Public works currently at 55% of budget

Parks:

50.2% of budget

$200,700 in 406 savings fund

$74,000 in Community Room 406 savings fund

IGCs on pace.
Pat Preis asks about squatter camps in Girdwood:

Kyle Kelley answers that depending on situation, Girdwood staff works with land manager to have camp removed.  If on MOA land, staff may approach individual and request them to move.  Sometimes staff will remove camp.  
Most recent situation was on ASD property, ASD had staff come to clean up mess; Alaska State Troopers arrested individual on outstanding warrants.
Tommy O’Malley discusses the 406 Savings Account Funds.  This system allows Girdwood to be prepared for maintenance costs and improvements that are needed to keep our buildings and amenities in good shape.  Thank you to Diana Livingston for helping get things set with this system.  In Anchorage, these things are bonded for, in Girdwood, they are saved for.
6. Supervisor Reports
A) Land Use – Jerry Fox; no report
B) Roads- Robert Snitzer/Liaison Report; no additional report
C) Parks & Recreation – Eryn Boone/Liaison Report; no additional report
D) Cemetery – Tommy O’Malley; no additional report
Fire Department – Tommy O’Malley gives report as Will Day is in field on EMS call:

351 calls so far in 2016, up from previous years;48 calls in July; 28 in August

Take care not to block GVFD equipment that is parked by Little Bears, etc during construction on Egloff.

Fire Dept is working on updating contract with Anchorage Fire Dept, but this project has been delayed at the request of AFD.
Draft of Bylaws and updated articles of incorporation are complete and under review.  Likely fully approved in August/September.

Tommy O’Malley also does the towing of abandoned vehicles for GBOS
In 5 years, he’s had 102 cars towed.  When he first took on the task, the fee was $350 per tow.  For the last 5 years this service has been free, however now there is a fee of $100 per car to GBOS.

He just had 6 vehicles towed from Crow Creek Road, which were dumped there by a land owner.  Land owner is re-paying GBOS for tow now that he understands that you cannot dump vehicles on public land.

E) Public Safety & Utilities– Sam Daniel; no report

Public Comment:

Shirley Cote:  Candidate for State House District 28.  Girdwood has traditionally low turnout; remember to vote
Vince Beltrami: Candidate for State Senate Seat N.  1st time candidate, Independent.  Won’t be on primary ballot but will be on General Election ballot opposing Cathy Giessel.  
Lewis Leonard:  microphones at GBOS are for radio transmission, not sound reinforcement. 

Betsy Connell:  Micah Wedeking and Zach Connell are attending GBOS meeting as part of requirement for Boy Scout badge.

OLD BUSINESS:
7.         Public Safety Update 

Jerry Fox introduces Bill Falsey (MOA Attorney); Major Greenstreet (AST); Major Laughlin (AST), Chief Schofield (WPD).

Status of Whittier Contract is that there have been 2 meetings since the Public Safety Contract Committee provided matrix of needs for contact with WPD.

1st meeting included City of Whittier Attorney Holley Wells, MOA Attorney Bill Falsey, Sam Daniel, Kyle Kelley, Chief Schofield, and resort representatives include Mandy Hawes, Randall Call and 2 other attorneys.
2nd meeting included Holley Wells, Bill Falsey, Sam Daniel, Margaret Tyler, Todd Sherwood (MOA Attorney), Chief Schofield.

At each meeting, group worked through items that required clarification.

Technology for 911 system is still being worked out.

Draft is now out and available for public review.   City of Whittier will review draft at their meeting this week, and will vote on contract next month.  MOA will review sole source agreement contract in Purchasing and it will be a consent agenda item.

Public Safety Advisory Committee was selected in GBOS Executive Session.  Members are:

Mike Edgington, Mandy Hawes, Mike Opalka and Michelle Weston (Chair).

This 4 person committee are all voting members.

Future committees will also be selected by GBOS.  Meetings will be monthly and open to public. In case of a tie vote in the committee, the GBOS representative will break tie.

Tommy O’Malley states that he has spoken with Foraker Group and they are on board with assisting in writing bylaws 

Motion:

GBOS moves to accept Mike Edgington, Mandy Hawes, Mike Opalka and Michelle Weston to the first Public Safety Advisory Committee, a sub-committee of GBOS.

Motion by Eryn Boone, 2nd by Tommy O’Malley

Motion carries 5-0

Approximately 2 weeks ago, GBOS received letter from Alyeska Resort with request to review Alaska State Trooper offer again.  

Sam Daniel states that throughout the 1½ year process there has been great facilitation and input in the community driven discussion of law enforcement.

November town hall meeting had representatives from WPD, AST and APD and strong attendance from Girdwood residents and property owners.

In May, Sam, Jerry and Kyle met with Col. Cockrell and Major Greenstreet and were presented with AST option that was current status quo service at a cost of $620,000/yr.

GBOS members were pleased with this option, but when they brought it to the May Public Safety Task Force meeting the reception was not positive.  With approx 40 people attending, there were strong concerns regarding:

Local property taxes subsidize trooper work on Seward Highway and in communities not

 
paying taxes for service (Bird, Indian, Portage and Crow Creek).  

Dissatisfied with long response times for AST during off-hours. 

This lack of support for AST option changed Sam and Jerry’s minds about pursuing AST as the best option for Girdwood.  This message was carried over to GBOS meeting later that month when GBOS voted to contract with Whittier.

Resort Management team in attendance is invited to the front of the room to state their opinion.  Mandy Hawes, Eric Fullerton and Brian Burnett introduce themselves as local property owners, involved citizens and resort management team.  They acknowledge the work done by GBOS and Public Safety Task Force in solving policing problem.  They believe the AST offer in May was dismissed without enough input or public discussion.  Many unknowns were not investigated, as reflected in the minutes of the meetings.
Eric Fullerton read off a fact sheet provided by Alyeska Resort with chief elements being:

Lack of Full Disclosure and vetting of options
AST Commitment to Girdwood Service Area

Fiscal Culpability and Infrastructure

Training and Experience

Lack of Contingency Plan

Blank Check for future needs

Too many unanswered questions

Contradicting info on the record

No contract execution without due process
Request at the end of the presentation was a motion to negotiate with AST.

Jerry Fox thanks Alyeska Management team for their input.  He says that the Resort’s concern that GBOS didn’t present the AST option to the community is not supported.  Sam Daniel, Jerry Fox attended trooper meeting when offer was presented and brought the item to Public Safety Task Force on May 5 with great enthusiasm.  Public input and comments were very unsupportive, including:  Lack of service, slow response time, not wanting to pay for service outside of Girdwood on highway and to non-contributing communities, no public input to style of policing service.

Jerry Fox says that at the GBOS meeting May 16, there was a unanimous vote by GBOS to pursue contract with Whittier. This came about from input from the community.  Meeting and decision making was transparent.  It is true that much of the work of GBOS occurs during committee meetings, which are open to the public, noticed agendas and have minutes posted.  Constant issue in all elements of this has been end date of trooper service and need to have plan in place prior to that deadline.
Tommy O’Malley states that when the AST decision was made to leave their post, GBOS responded with a resolution of support for reconsideration that was sent to the governor and all state legislators and received no response.  The trooper budget is out of the control of Girdwood.  Over the last 1½ years more than 12 GBOS meetings, 12 public safety task force meetings.  There was lots of opportunity to know what was going on.  It was a close election, ultimately giving GBOS the power to tax for public safety, with a ballot that named Whittier as contractor.  Late date of statement of this opinion by Alyeska seems disingenuous.
Michelle Weston agrees to help facilitate Q&A:

Randall Call corrects Tommy that vote was to tax for public safety and that the contract is not necessarily with Whittier.

Major Greenstreet and Major Laughlin are invited to speak and answer questions.  Greenstreet says that this debate is sign of a healthy, involved community.  AST is in new territory now, with state fiscal situation causing change in staffing statewide.

Questions from community are:

Is it legal for Girdwood to contract for police services and pay for service out of the Girdwood Service Area?

Different legal advisors may see it differently, but opinion of Bill Falsey is that this would be legal.

What other communities will be paying for AST service?

Greenstreet answers that currently no other community is losing trooper service, but it is expected that they will pull out of other communities.

How many AK communities are charged for Search and Rescue?

None, this is mandated by state constitution to be Trooper service statewide

How many AK Communities are charged for Major Crime investigation?

Currently none, but this is area that AST may seek compensation for in the future.

In Girdwood, AST believes APD should provide this and if they refuse, this will be something to figure out.

What does the additional 3 weeks of training that AST receives after initial state-run law enforcement training entail?

Additional 3 weeks of trooper training beyond state-required training is AST procedure and conduct.

How was budget shaved from initial $1.3 million to $620,000? 
Greenstreet states that AST would operate the post at a loss.  $620,000 covers just salary and benefits, doesn’t cover rent, gas, vehicles.  This is offered due to the AST commitment to Alaska.
3 Bureau of Highway Patrol (BHP) officers are paid through federal grant.   These officers are responsible for road system and are positioned as needed based on volume of calls.  Usually they focus on Seward Highway.  If there are events on the Glenn Hwy (ie State Fair), they would be moved there to assist. If they respond to a call not highway patrol related, they switch to state funding through the time they are on that call.

For troopers in Girdwood, Seward Highway enforcement would remain primary concern

If contract with Girdwood, then $620,000 will come from Girdwood, and overage would be paid through the States General Fund.

Why was Girdwood chosen to lose AST police protection? 

Municipal Attorney wrote letter stating this is not supportable by AK constitution, MOA believes that AST can’t abandon the field, however MOA cannot dictate AST level of service in any area.

It is the opinion of AST that there are other options available to Girdwood as its part of MOA and that Girdwood has the capacity to carry the cost of public safety.
Is one of the options (AST vs WPD) better for Girdwood as we move forward in establishing our own Girdwood Police?

Michelle Weston replies that building a stand-alone Police Dept is monumental task; and beyond the current scoping to solve immediate policing problem.  She also says that a broader network of policing area is typically better than area having their own.  
Jerry Fox states that possibly WPD would be closer model to what a local police force would be.

Several statements were made regarding AST not having staff in Girdwood, part of the community.  AST lifted requirement to live in Girdwood years ago because rent was too high.  If GBOS contracts with AST, this will not change and service after hours will be approximately 1 hour out.

Marc Saugstad, John Trautner and others state that vote was for paying taxes for safety; ensuring that there are troopers on the highway is most important.  Trautner states that this should include Alyeska Highway also, because it’s a state road.  
Randall Call asks about Mutual Aid Agreements, troopers explain that they are agreements between service providers to assist one another in specific circumstances.  
Claire Agni, Librarian, takes issue with resort “fact sheet” regarding policing, which makes statements as though they are fact but offers no citations or sources.  

Mike Edgington reads from Turnagain Times article in December, in which John Byrne III is interviewed and quoted saying that Alyeska will stand behind people of Girdwood and will not take steps to influence community decision.  Edgington asks resort management group what has changed.  Reply is that they want both options to be vetted and believe new lower price trooper option was not considered thoroughly.

Motion:

GBOS moves to extend meeting past 10PM.

Motion by Eryn Boone, 2nd by Robert Snitzer

Motion carries 4-1 (Tommy O’Malley against)

Chief Schofield from Whittier Police Dept was invited to answer questions 

WPD and AST have different models and styles of policing

One not better or worse than the other

General Structure:

24 hour service

Response time during off hours is minimum 20 minutes if there is no officer available in Girdwood and response is coming from Whittier.  However, currently 2 WPD officers live in Girdwood and may be available for local response even in off hours.

No post required in Girdwood; officers work effectively from vehicles.

Hours of regular staffing to be determined based on need (ie evenings on weekends, etc)

What percentage of time turns in to overtime?
Schofield doesn’t have %; but says it is low.  Officers typically flex schedule as needed based on calls. Overtime is built in to the contract and will not be an extra cost.
Other costs that Girdwood will incur in this arrangement?

Cost is all-in cost.  There will be equipment needs, but these are covered by WDP and part of reason for 3 year contract.
 1st year operations will be at a loss, financially, 2nd year flat and 3rd year will balance out.

What about 911 system?

911 system is still being worked out with ACS/GCI.

What about revenues from tickets and citations?
All citations in Whittier amount to less than $5,000, so it’s not a revenue stream.

Fines are submitted to state, which takes fee.

Community Policing? 

Whittier has 2 officers who currently live in Girdwood.  

Best source for style of community policing would be to talk to residents in Whittier.  Officers know people of Whittier and observe when unusual behaviors occur and follow up on them.  This would also occur in Girdwood if WPD is awarded contract.  Officers will spend time at the school, in parks, and around town.
This would be a significant change for Girdwood; goal is definitely not to harass citizens.

Concern expressed by John Trautner that with just 16 miles of road in Girdwood, officers will end up over-policing community.

Comparison of two policing types:
Arrests:  in either case, arrest based on state statute violation, transport to Anchorage Jail, pay fees and appear in court.

Difference between Sworn Officers and Certified Officers:

All officers go through and pass required state training academy.  Officers who have passed training outside Alaska go to 2 week session instate prior to being able to sworn.

Sworn officers have completed the training academy successfully.  After 1 year of service with a police service as an officer, they can get 1st certification by the Alaska Police Standards Council.

Currently 3 of the 5 officers are “certified”.  All 5 are “sworn”.

Whittier Police Dept is generally made up of new officers who have recently completed academy.  They typically move on to other departments.  Schofield is hopeful that addition of Girdwood to the WPD responsibilities would encourage officers to stay longer with WPD.
Tommy O’Malley states that experience with WPD over Forest Fair this year was very good.  Home invasion handled swiftly; mellower Forest Fair than in years past. WPD was present but not overbearing at Forest Fair.

Di Powers asked about out of service areas such as Crow Creek Rd:

If Girdwood goes with contract, then Crow Creek neighborhood is not included in service area.

If there is serious crime up there, closest responder will go (WPD or AST, whoever is closest).  For non-emergency, likely that APD will be called and WPD/AST will be back-up when/if they refuse.  This is all unprecedented and untested, it could change.

Jay Bell states that this is an interesting vetting of this problem.  It’s a slippery slope with the State to refuse service and then agree to provide service if paid for by service area, setting a bad precedent statewide.  Girdwood’s wants and needs don’t match the State’s will; and the authority over troopers is the State of Alaska, not Girdwood.  Contracting with AST takes control away from Girdwood.

Cheryl Hickey inquires if there is some way to compromise with both to get more balance of what Girdwood’s wants and needs are. 

Erin Eker asks if Contract Committee would consider vetting 2 contracts.  Michelle Weston says yes, they will vet whatever contracts are given to them.  Erin continues to say that May meeting seems to have been very pivotal, and she’s sorry she missed that meeting as a lot occurred at that time and she’d like to see GBOS entertain AST offer.

Mandy Hawes states that Contract Committee worked on matrix of requirements to be included in contract and many of those points are missing from Draft contract with Whittier.

John Trautner states opinion that although vote was to pay for police service, actual service area has not been legally created.  MOA attorney Bill Falsey states that unification created Girdwood Service Area and that the area is legally defined. Proposition 9 allowed for taxation for police services within the Girdwood Service Area and all the formalities in this regard are complete. 

Moving forward:
If GBOS contracts with Whittier, will Public Safety Advisory Committee work on creating Girdwood Police?  Michelle Weston:  Answer unknown, Advisory committee has just been seated and this is a large project that will take several years.

Call for motion

Jerry Fox asks GBOS members if there is anyone to make a motion to change the resolution from May to include consideration of a contract with the Alaska State Troopers.

No motion.

8.
Status of Pedestrian activated crosswalk sign at Hightower/Egloff and Alyeska

Highway.

GBOS is working with State of Alaska to install a pedestrian activated crosswalk light at

Hightower/Egloff intersection with Alyeska Highway.

Legalities are getting worked out to establish a Transfer of Responsibilities Agreement (TORA) 

between the State of Alaska, Municipality of Anchorage, and Girdwood.  Under the agreement, 

Girdwood will purchase the equipment and maintain it.  Liability will be split to allow it to be 

installed in the state’s right of way.

Installation of this light is likely to be next summer.

9.
Review of 2017 Budget Work Sessions

Budget work sessions I and II have occurred already.  3rd budget session is September 8.  Work on budgets started earlier than usual this year due to addition of policing and changes to Girdwood Fire Department (GVFD) budget needs.  Issues with GVFD are:
Increased insurance needs to be compliant with health care act.

Discrepancy in Fire vs EMS funding amounts and need to increase Anchorage Fire Dept funding of Girdwood EMS for Seward Highway service.

Expected increase in cost of contract to hire a new Fire Chief.

Proposed Roads and Parks and Rec Budgets are flat.  Less funds are being requested for 406 investment accounts in order to minimize impact on mill rate.

NEW BUSINESS:  
10.    
Agenda Item LUC 1608-07:  Girdwood Family Village concept; 1st presentation to GBOS to request updated Resolution of Support to addition of housing in conceptual planning to former Turnagain Arm Service Coalition (TASC) project. 

Lynne Doran, Diana Livingston representing TASC; Paul Barrill is architect working on this conceptual project.

After being rejected for Rasmuson Foundation pre-development program, TASC took hiatus in order to regroup on the project.  Recently new concept was introduced and TASC is interested in pursuing it.

Girdwood Family Village is a type of concept that has been successfully completed in other communities.  This is a public/private partnership that includes housing, both for profit and non-profit, with space for non-profits such as child care, clinic and wellness center.  This is a good match for Girdwood, which has a significant housing shortage, as well as the need to house the 3 non-profits.
Concept is for non-profits to have space in the ground-floor level of the building(s) and housing on the upper floors.  Total housing units are not yet known, but approx 100-125 expected, with 2/3 non-profit rate for senior, employee and low-income) and 1/3 at market rate.  Housing is already part of the South Townsite master plan, however there would need to be change in this to allow for higher-density housing than is currently in the plan.
Jerry Fox expresses concern for Little Bears and Clinic as this puts them in a different position than the original TASC concept.  They would no longer rent from MOA, it would be a different entity that they would be working with, and the details of that arrangement are not as clear.

He wants to know that Little Bears and Clinic are fully on board with this concept.

Diana Livingston states that this is very preliminary, and many details aren’t yet known, but support from LUC/GBOS will allow the groups to investigate the possibility of this public/private partnership.  Prior to anything happening, there will need to be a master plan review to consider all the details. 

Kathy Trautner speaks on behalf of the Girdwood Clinic – this is in early stages and clinic supports checking in to the concept to see if it would work.

Dale Goodwin speaks on behalf of the Wellness Center. Similar project was built in Issaquah, WA several years ago on 2.5 acres.  Need for Rec Center (now termed Wellness Center) became clear when Alyeska opted not to renew locals’ fitness center passes and when ASD reduced hours available and increased cost for rental of space at school.

http://www.issaquahreporter.com/news/78726967.html
http://www.ywcaworks.org/Page.aspx?pid=531
Tommy O’Malley states that he is comfortable giving support as long as Girdwood Non-Profits stay closely involved.  Diana states that this is TASC project, so they are.  

Diana also states that although this sounds like a large housing project, the previously supported Houghton Hills Subdivision by the school was approved for 710 units of housing.  This one is only 100-125 units.

Jerry is concerned that if this project isn’t publicly funded, then the owners are going to be interested in earning a profit on their investment, which could be too much for non-profits to pay.

Jay Bell also states that he likes the resourcefulness of this concept.  His concern is that usually a village concept serves the village that lives there (ie that housing development).  What if the needs of the housing residents takes the clinic. little bears and wellness center to capacity?  Will the needs of the larger community be met?  

Dale’s examples of the ASD and Resort limiting service to residents, in order to pursue making space available for their primary market, is exactly his concern with this project.
Architect Paul Barrill states that the property site includes current amenities that either need to be integrated in the plan or moved to another comparable site.  He plans to integrate trails to make the Girdwood Family Village and the non-profits therein very welcoming to the Girdwood community.  Plan is to overbuild those to serve the needs of the entire community of Girdwood.

Jerry Fox sates he wants to be sure that any action by GBOS doesn’t commit land to this project and remove it from other concepts that may also come forward to be vetted out.

Diana states that all TASC needs is a Resolution allowing them to investigate the concept of adding a housing component to original TASC concept and approving the concept to increase the density of housing in the area.  This will allow HLB to discuss the possibility and make clear their idea of terms of land disposal for this concept, so that information can be integrated in the conceptual plan.
Kyle Kelley states that this is really just conceptual.  AS long as no commitment is made and land is not set aside toward this purpose with TASC, it will be fine to redraft a letter of support for TASC’s new concept.  Diana has provided draft for GBOS to review and can make changes to this draft.

11.
Agenda Item LUC 1608-04:  Review and Update of LUC Operating Principles 

2 meeting requirement for general business “Issues Needing a Vote”

Clarify process to be taken if LUC and GBOS disagree on Conditional Use Permit votes

Lewis Leonard reviewed with GBOS suggested changes to LUC Operating Principles. Copies provided to GBOS with a request that they read and review them before the LUC/GBOS joint meeting on September 19 at 6PM. 
12. 
Agenda Item LUC 1608-05:  Review of GBOS Rules and Operating Procedures Article

10: Conditional Use Process.

Need to clarify/codify process if LUC and GBOS disagree on Conditional Use Approval.

Lewis Leonard reviewed with GBOS suggested changes to GBOS Rules and Operating Procedures. Copies provided to GBOS with a request that they read and review them before the LUC/GBOS joint meeting on September 19 at 6PM. 

13.
Agenda Item LUC 1608-06:  September LUC/GBOS Quarterly Meeting agenda item 
topics

Discussion of GBOS Rules & Operating Procedures and LUC Operating Principles is already on the agenda. No other items are added by GBOS.
Action Item Updates as assigned:

Request for Executive Session:
Other:

Erin Eker states that she is disappointed that GBOS has opted not to simultaneously negotiate with AST and WPD.  She would have liked to see 2 proposals move forward to contract committee.
Adjourn 11:25PM
ALYESKA RESORT FACT SHEETS
Full disclosure and vetting of options: The Community was not provided adequate information of the terms of the AST option at the May GBOS meeting.  Sam Daniel and Kyle Kelly met with Anchorage Police Department, Alaska State Troopers and the Municipality of Anchorage a week or so before the May GBOS meeting and based upon such meeting both the Troopers and the MOA thought that they had worked out a deal to keep the Troopers in Girdwood.  Following that meeting, the Troopers believed that they had a deal with Anchorage/Girdwood so they did not attend the May GBOS meeting. There was no full explanation or discussion of what the terms of the revised $620,000 Trooper option was at the May GBOS meeting.  From the recording of the May GBOS meeting, it is clear that the members of the GBOS did not present the AST option as a viable solution to community policing.  The GBOS voted to proceed with the Whittier option without providing addition information to the community about the Trooper option;
AST commitment to Girdwood Service Area: If a contract were entered into with AST, AST would assign six (6) Troopers to the Girdwood Post, three (3) of the Troopers would be Bureau of Highway Patrol Troopers funded primarily by federal grants to patrol the highway and three (3) Troopers would be general Troopers assigned in part to patrol Girdwood.  The three (3) Bureau of Highway Patrol Troopers would serve as backup to the Troopers.  The Girdwood post at the Tesoro would remain open.  AST would commit to a three (3) year contract at $620,000 a year.  There would be no additional charges for serious crime investigation, no additional costs for prisoner transport, fuel, cars, or helicopter, the $620,000 would essentially be for salaries and benefits and costs to keep the Post in Girdwood open.  Contracting with AST would make available to Girdwood all AST resources, including serious crime investigations, helicopter, and crime lab. A contract with AST would result in improved services as more fully contained in a contract with the Troopers.  AST would commit to a greater presence in the community and have after hour Troopers on call in South Anchorage 24/7.  AST is willing to engage in community policing activities such as coming to the school and helping establish a Neighborhood Watch.  A flat fee contract with AST to provide services in Girdwood is allowed by the State Constitution and would not violate AS 29.45.010;

Fiscal Culpability and infrastructure:  AST has infrastructure in place and a proven track record of supporting the Girdwood community when needed in the scope of the unique character of our community.  AST has the ability to draw on additional resources without additional cost to tax payers.   Girdwood’s tax money contributed to Whittier is the equivalent of 30% of their total operating budget.  Overlap, usage of funds and available resources are more difficult to track when the lines are blurred between Whittier and Girdwood.  Whittier is currently a long distance phone call and they do not have infrastructure in Girdwood.  Setting up completely new infrastructure for a short term solution could be fiscally irresponsible.

Training and experience:  The training that Troopers receive is longer and more in depth.  While all officers in Alaska are required to attend one of three police academies in Alaska, Troopers have an additional training period of (3) three weeks and are provided better hands-on experience more quickly before being assigned to a rural area.  Whittier police currently support a seasonal community of 200 people.  The state troopers have supported communities much larger than Girdwood and events in the thousands, year round, at a state wide level;

No contingency plan: If the Troopers are required to lay-off three (3) Troopers because of the lack of a contract with Girdwood and then the Community of Girdwood attempts to go back to the Troopers because of a problem with Whittier or an early termination of a Whittier contract, it would be unlikely that AST could make the same offer because the Troopers would have to hire and train three (3) new Troopers which could take up to 18 months;

A blank check for future needs: According to the Commissioner of the State’s Public Safety Department, which oversees the Troopers, if Whittier contracts with Girdwood, the Troopers would likely provide support to Whittier for investigative services, including serious crimes, and special cases for only a couple of years and after the first year, the Troopers would likely expect Girdwood to contribute to the costs of those services up to the maximum of the established mill levy cap;

Too many unanswered questions:  The Troopers have not committed to provide investigative services to Whittier for serious crimes occurring in Girdwood.  Despite what the GBOS has said, there is no commitment by the Troopers to continue to provide those services without cost to Girdwood during the duration of a Whittier contract.  As noted above, the Commissioner of the Public Safety Department has suggested otherwise.

Contradictory information on the record: The Resort believes that the prior statements of Bill Falsey, the MOA Attorney, that the Troopers would be required to continue providing investigative services in the case of serious crimes without charge if Girdwood contracted with Whittier may be incorrect.  

Mr. Falsey represents the MOA and does not represent nor is he able to bind the State of Alaska (Troopers) to any continued obligation.  The Attorney General represents the State of Alaska.  The point made by the Commissioner of the Public Safety Department on this point is that Girdwood is in the MOA, most other small communities are not.  The MOA has the resources to provide these same services to Girdwood.  In Colonel Cockrell’s email to Sam Daniel that is errantly relied on by the GBOS for the proposition that the Troopers will continue to provide such services without cost, the Colonel states that Girdwood would need to first approach the Anchorage Police Department about providing such services.

Mr. Falsey and the MOA City Manager have stated that there would be no issue about the Troopers providing services outside the Girdwood Service Area if Girdwood contracted with the Troopers.  The issue concerning AS 29-45-010 would equally apply to Whittier.  If the Troopers couldn’t use tax dollars outside of the Girdwood Service Area, say on the Seward Highway, Whittier could not use any of the Girdwood tax dollars in Whittier.  It is our understanding that both Mr. Falsey and the Anchorage City Manager, Mike Abbott, have concluded that this statute is not an issue for a contract with either Whittier or the Troopers because, in part, either contract would be a negotiated flat fee contract to provide services to the Girdwood Service Area.

No contract execution without due process: Each member of the Girdwood Community needs to be provided the above information and given the opportunity to make an informed decision about whether it is better to contract with Whittier or the Alaska State Troopers.  Alyeska Resort has gone to great lengths to uncover what is possible and what is true as information has become available. As a community of 2,000 people, that plays host to hundreds of thousands of visitors a year, we should not stand idly by and just hand over more than $600,000 a year to the general fund of a community of approximately 200 people.  We as a community need to take a step back and assess the viability of options available before allowing a contract to be executed.

Motion to negotiate with AST:  A GBOS motion was passed in May to engage in contract “negotiations” with Whittier; that Motion does not provide for the execution of a contract.  Any contract negotiated with Whittier will need to be approved by the Anchorage Assembly and signed by the Anchorage City Manager.  

The Trooper option needs to be fairly considered in the public process. 
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